Taiwan cholera case an isolated incident: Health Department

TAIPEI, June 24—The cholera case reported recently in Tainan has been preliminarily determined to be an isolated incident and presents no danger of triggering an epidemic, Department of Health (DOH) officials said.

The case, which is the first indigenous case reported in Taiwan in five years, concerns a 72-year-old woman living in Hsinying, Tainan County. She displayed symptoms of diarrhea and vomiting last week soon after eating some food she bought from the market.

According to Chou Chih-hao, deputy director-general of the DOH’s Center for Disease Control, none of the 37 family members, neighbors and healthcare workers who have had contact with the patient have come down with similar symptoms.


Chou said local health authorities have collected samples from the market that the patient visited for testing to try to identify the source of contamination and that the test results are expected to come out in five days.


Chou pointed out that Vibrio cholerae, the bacterium that causes cholera, exists commonly in the environment and is transmissible through the feces of an infected person, contaminated food or drink, flies and cockroaches.

